
Kensington Conservation Commission 

September 12, 2017 

 Members Present: Sydnee Goddard, Robert Gustavson, Joan Skewes 

Call to Order:  7: 30 pm 

 

1. July minutes approved.  

 

2.  Susan Varn attended the meeting as the Kensington Coordinator in support of Energize306.  Susan also 

discussed that the town of Exeter voted in support of the Paris Climate Accord.  The board discussed how we 

could work to support reducing our carbon footprint.  

 

3.  The Commission discussed that secondary spraying needs to occur at the Hodges parcel and Syd made 

contact with Lenny Lord at the Rockingham County Conservation District.  The Commission is preparing for a 

second forest cut but wants to get the invasive species under control before doing so.  

 

4.  The Commission discussed Casella Organics use on Hodges property.   The Commission discussed abutters 

concerns and indicated they should contact Casella and request a formal town meeting.  

 

5.  The Commission reviewed the monitoring plans for Kimball, Sawyer and Boudreau/Yardley easement.  

 

Adjourned 9:30 p.m. 


